
CHAMBERSBURG AREA KENNEL CLUB, INC. 

President- Bunny Toddes 
Secretary/ Treasurer- Pat Hileman 

Assistant Treasurer- Dorothy Thomas 
Directors- Steve Toddes, Suzanne Benchoff, Michelle Henninger 

The monthly meeting of the Chambersburg Area Kennel Club of September 22, 2016 
was called to order at 7:02 pm by President Bunny at Falling Spring Family Life Center. 

Attendees: B. Toddes, P. Hileman, D. Thomas, Kammi Heffner, and prospective members 
Kimma Heffner, Clarence Gelwicks, Charlene Stone 

Minutes from July 28, 2016 were accepted with correction of attendees. 

President's report: Bunny thanked Pat, Suzanne, and Dorothy for participation in the CVAS 
carnival at ACNB Bank on August 13, 2016. Dorothy reported that the event was poorly attended 
because of the oppressive heat. 

Treasurer's report: Dues are now due- $15.00 for individual, $25.00 for family. 
Equisure payment is due October 4, 2016. 
Current Edward Jones Money Market balance: $65, 045.50 (6/30/16) 
Current Checking account balance: $16,573.32 ((8/31/16) 

Committee Reports: 
• CGC: Pat agreed to do CGC testing. Charlene said she is already certified.
• Match: Bunny will check our AKC requirements to make sure we can skip this year.
• Membership: Kammi Heffner was unanimously approved as a new member to our club.

Prospective members, K. Heffner, C. Gelwicks, and C. Stone submitted applications.
• Property: We are still working on the building at CVAS. Pat reported that she is willing

to plan another meeting with potential contractors, Bob Wolyung from CVAS and CAKC
Board. She would like some decisions made on the building project.

Old Business: 
Website needs to be updated. Bunny has contacted Cermack by email about training, 
New Business: 

• Show for 2017,
Kammi presented a proposal for an all-breed show at the American Legion Event 
Grounds on Williamson Road. She reported that the ground is outstanding and includes 
34 hook-ups, port-a-pots, kitchen, parking and a pavilion. Greencastle American Legion 
would provide food. The site is 5.5 miles from Rt. 81. The cost would be $350 to $500 for 
two days. $10 per hookup. Discussion also included possible dates; Kammi is working 
with AKC to get a possible date for 2017. Membership voted to pursue having a show in 
2017. We will have to decide on a superintendent; Kami will contact Rau and MBF. 
Kami asked everyone to forward names of judges to her. 
Show chair- Kammi 
Obedience chair- Bunny 



Vendors - Clarence 
Parking- Charlene 
Advertising - Clarence 
Facebook - Bunny and Clarence 

• Outreach events
Tail on the Trail dog event at Gettysburg Rec Park on Sunday, October 23, 2016
from 2 to 5 pm.
CVAS 16

th Annual Dog Walk and Contest 9:00 am. October 29, 2016.

Meeting adjourned 8:50. 

Respectfully submitted, B. Toddes 


